
 

 

                             

Friday Bulletin 26th November 2021 
Dear Parents  
 
Christmas is fast approaching and one of our favourite events is the Christmas Community Lunch 
where parents and members of the community are invited to join us for a festive Christmas dinner 
with the children.  At the time of writing, plans are being made to hold it in the village hall this year 
which will enable us to spread people out and reduce the risks of COVID infection.  Please be 
aware that ALL of our Christmas plans could be subject to change at very short notice if the 
situation dictates.  Lunch should commence at 12pm on Wednesday 15th December and will be 
followed by a Christmas party for the children – please complete the reply slip attached to this 
bulletin for tickets.  We are limiting capacity. 
 
Keeping to our school Christmas traditions, the children will be making Christmas Crackers for 
the Community Lunch and what’s a good cracker without a terrible joke?  We are therefore 
asking that the children bring into school at least two jokes to be used in this year’s crackers.  
You may know some great ones, or perhaps the children would like to make up their own.  We’d 
like the jokes to be brought in and given to class teachers on Monday so we can start the week 
with a good chuckle.   
 
School Christmas Play 
It is the talk of the Eden primary school cluster: is your school play going ahead this year?  The 
consensus is very much ‘yes’, however vigilance is the key and the following should be noted:  

 We may have to cancel at the last minute - if we do we will video a performance for sharing.  

 Audience numbers will be limited to 65.  This means 3 tickets per household maximum 
although plans may be adapted for an additional matinee performance if required. 

 People should not attend if they have any symptoms.  

 We recommend face coverings & lateral flow tests are taken.  This of course is optional. 

 There will be NO bring and share after the school play this year. 

 All windows and doors will be open throughout.  Please wrap up warm!! 

 Entry and exit doors will be clearly marked to secure a one-way travel system. 
 Track and trace details will be taken on entry. 
 
Parents collect their children as soon as possible after the end of the play.  The performance 
starts at 6pm.  Children should arrive at 5.45pm, at which time the doors will also open to the 
public to be seated. Donations will be taken at the door where programmes will be given out. 
 
Christmas Carol Service 
The Christmas Carol Service will be taking place in church at 6pm on Wednesday 15th 
December.  This will be a particularly special occasion for children, parents and friends as it will 
be our last chance to bid farewell to Stewart before moving to pastures new.  We hope to see as 
many of you as possible.  
 
 
 



      

After School Club - Razzmatazz 
Please note that the last day of the Razzmatazz club will be on Wednesday 8th December.  We 
will still have an after school club on Wednesday 15th and will be showing a Christmas film. 
 
Thanks from Pudsey 
Thanks to everyone who raided their piggy banks to bring donations for Children in Need last 
week.  £57.34 has been passed on to the charity. 
      
 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Community Lunch 
 
I would like …………………………. places for the community lunch. I enclose £……….. 
(£5 per head) to cover the cost of the meal.  Name: ………………………………………. 
 
      
 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
School nativity play 
 
I would like …………………………. tickets for the school nativity play.  (Only complete if applicable)  
I would like to make you aware that I have further demand for ………………. tickets. 
 
Name: ………………………………………. 
 
 

Summary of dates for your diary: 

Friday 3rd December   Christmas Fayre 5pm-7pm 
Tuesday 7th December   School Christmas Play 
Tuesday 14th December  Panto 
Wednesday 15th December  12pm: Christmas Community Lunch 
      6pm: Christmas Carol Service, St Lawrence Church 
Thursday 16th December  Term Ends 2pm 
 
After school club   - Week beginning: 29th November 2021 
 
£4 a session or 5 for £16 (this can be split across siblings) 
Please tick which sessions you would like your child to attend: 
 
Monday –  Indoor Games                Thursday – Victorian Christmas  
  
Tuesday –   Christmas Crafts                 Friday – Indoor Sports 
                                                                            
Wednesday – Razzmatazz 
 
Breakfast Club – 8am or 8.30am (£3 from 8am and 50p from 8.30am)  
Monday     8.00am 8.30am              Thursday     8.00am      8.30am  
 
Tuesday     8.00am 8.30am                    Friday          8.00am      8.30am  
 
Wednesday    8.00am  8.30am         (Please circle requested time) 
 
Child’s Name ……………………………………………. 
 
I enclose £……….. To pay for …………..sessions 


